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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

I hope you all are enjoying this Veterans Day weekend and you have taken a moment to remember and 

express gratitude to our veterans for all that they do to keep this nation in peace. 

 

Last Sunday, our Seattle Properties Steering Committee had the opportunity to listen to Rev. David 

Rendel as he shared the experience they had in Chicago in transitioning from their old property to the new 

property that they have now. It was a very enlightening talk. At some point we will share with the 

community part of the said presentation. 

 

I had the opportunity to meet in person some of you and listen to your opinions. As I listened, I am 

beginning to understand that while we may have different opinions, we all have good intentions based on 

our perspective. I believe that as we continue to communicate and patiently and respectfully listen and 

understand where we each are coming from and where we want to head to in terms of our goals, we can 

bring ourselves into unity and allow God to work with us in our community. 

 

My hope is that we can all have faith in our ability to work together as a community. We can sort out the 

different issues that we have. Let us all remember that the best strategy for any situation is to figure out 

how we can invite God to be in our midst. As God is the source of wisdom and of love and goodness, 

when we allow him to come and work with us, we can become more appreciative and encouraging to one 

another and get more creative. Please make time to reflect on this. 

 

I believe you received the memo that I sent out from Dr. Yong and President Naokimi about the special 

devotion and special donation being requested by the international headquarters to support the building of 

Cheon Won Gung and Cheon Il Sanctum. I would like to encourage you to please participate in both 

special devotion and special donation. 

 

ACLC - Seattle will have a prayer gathering on Saturday, November 19, 2022 from 2:00 pm via zoom. 

Please support ACLC by joining this prayer gathering. You can also invite your guests. 

 

December 3 is Christmas Party/ Family Reunion. It will be from 12:00 noon. A separate invitation will be 

sent out soon. But please include it already in your schedule. 

 

Let us pray for one another and support one another. 

 

Take care and God bless! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 


